


Thursday, October 26, 2017 
 
Dear Members of the Civic Center Task Force: 
 
Since I am unable to attend your first meeting, I am sending you my public comment instead. I am 
writing you as a private citizen, not representing any organization or interest group. 
 
I ask you to consider seriously the possible civic uses in this part of the Civic Center.  Most of 
Pasadena’s children have no place to learn to swim.  I hope you will consider re-opening the two 
pools, the Julia Morgan pool in the YW building and the Batchelder tile pool in the YM building, 
for community use, especially for swimming lessons for youth.  Learning to swim is not only a 
healthy form of recreation that can be practiced for a lifetime, but it can also save lives.  It ought to 
be offered, perhaps even required, for school children in our community.  The Civic Center already 
provides ice skating as a recreation, why not swimming? Let’s return these historic uses to our Civic 
Center. 
 
Another great need in our community is housing.  The YMCA building has been adapted as 
supportive housing for the homeless.  The YWCA property could become a housing opportunity for 
homeless women or families, two groups that have special needs and requirements.  The YWCA was 
originally built to house single women in an urban environment.  How can we adapt the structure to 
meet their needs today? 
 
Other civic uses to consider include adaptation of the YWCA for City offices, a possible veteran’s 
clinic, a museum, low-income housing and others. Are there federal, state or county uses that could 
be housed here? I urge you to look seriously into all civic use possibilities.  Enough attention was not 
paid to this question before the original RFP was issued. 
 
I hope you will consider the restoration and continued maintenance of the two Batchelder tile 
fountains at the corners of Holly and Marengo. These works of public art are part of the original 
Civic Center. Surely the city can afford to restore and maintain these two portals at the entrance to 
the core of the Civic Center. 
 
The City’s ownership of these two blocks is an unparalleled opportunity to enhance the setting of 
City Hall and the Civic Center.  Shall we think in the long-term, or are we going to squander this 
opportunity in the hopes of short-term monetary gain?  We retrieved the Hale Building from So Cal 
Gas, and that was a good choice.  We built a new Police Building that conforms to the Civic Center.  
Let’s not negate these successes.  
 
I remind you of a resolution of the Planning Commission, February 7, 1928 and sent to the City 
Council: “That it is the sentiment of the City Planning Commission that no property acquired for 
the Civic Center be sold.” 
 
Sincerely, 
Ann Scheid, 500 S. Arroyo Blvd., Pasadena 91105 


